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Making 

Democracy 

Work ® 

 

The LWV of 

Saratoga County 

does not support 

or oppose any 

candidate or 

political party.  We 

sometimes take 

positions on issues 

and issues are 

non-partisan.  This 

has been the 

League of Women 

Voter’s policy for 

96 years. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Bulletin  
The League of Women Voters of Saratoga County 

September/October 2016 

 

Welcome To Our Annual Member Social 

Sunday October 2, 2016  
 

The League of Women Voters of Saratoga 

County invites county residents to join 

them at an Ice Cream Social on Sunday, 

October 2, in the Saratoga Springs Library 

Community Room from 1 pm to 3 

pm.  Any area residents, both men and 

women, interested in learning more about 

the LWV and its programs and activities 

are invited to attend. 

  

Information will be provided about the 

League’s fall schedule of activities which 

include Voter Registration Events, post-election discussions and 

informational programs.  Members of local study committee will present a 

short program on what makes Saratoga County somewhat unique among 

other counties in NYS. All programs welcome new members to join the 

committees already working on these areas.  League members will be 

available to answer questions about the organization and encourage 

attendees to join up and volunteer.  Further information, contact the LWV 

Saratoga at 518-728-5201 or email us at info@lwvsartoga.org. 

 

Candidate Statements Online 

The League of Women Voters of Saratoga County has produced an 

information guide for voters for the upcoming Republican Primary 

Elections in the 49
th

 State Senate District, the 112
th

 Assembly District and 

the 113
th

 Assembly District on September 13th.  Polls will be open from 

noon to 9 PM. In addition, video statements from all six candidates can be 

found on the LWV Saratoga County website after September 2
nd

.   

mailto:info@lwvsartoga.org


2 
 

 

 
National Voter Registration Day, September 27

th
 

 
by Kathy Koebrich 

 

 

 

The League of Women Voters of Saratoga County is excited to be part of a national effort 

to strengthen our community by registering hundreds of voters on September 27
th

, 2016, also 

known as National Voter Registration Day. www.NationalVoterRegistrationDay.org 

 

This year’s presidential election is going to be one of the most important of our 

lifetime.   As a non-partisan coalition of organizations, National Voter Registration Day is the 

perfect opportunity to get involved no matter what party you support or which issues matter most 

to you. 

            We are particularly pleased that The Adirondack Trust Company, The Saratoga 

YMCA’s, The Unitarian Universalist Congregation Church and the Southern Adirondack 

Library System have endorsed this effort and are partnering with us to make National Voter 

Registration Day a success in Saratoga County. 

 

We have the following voter registration events scheduled: 

 

Schuylerville Public Library                              10 am ï 5 pm. 

Town of Ballston Community Library                10 am ï 8 pm 

Clifton Park ï Halfmoon Public Library             10 am ï 8 pm 

Galway Public Library                                        10 am ï 6 pm 

Adirondack Trust Company Bank Exit 15 Wilton   

                                                                            9 am ï 3 pm 

Adirondack Trust Company Bank 473 Broadway Saratoga Springs       

                                                                           9 am ï 3 pm  

The 5 YMCA's in Saratoga County will also be registering voters for NVRD. 

 

Our local league will be offering a training session on Sept. 15
th

 from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm 

at the Unitarian Universalist Congregation Church in Saratoga Springs for those who have never 

registered voters before. 

 

Thanks to all who have volunteered to take a few hours for one day to help make the 

bonds of our communities stronger.  For those of you who were unable to assist us, please  don’t 

miss out on the most important part of National Voter Registration Day – take 30 seconds to 

make sure you’re registered to vote at your current address.  

https://voterlookup.elections.state.ny.us/ 

 

http://www.nationalvoterregistrationday.org/
https://voterlookup.elections.state.ny.us/
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Mark Your Calendar 

September 13, Tuesday, Primary,  noon-9pm 

September 14, Wednesday, Book Club, Clifton Park/Halfmoon Public Library, 1-3pm 

September 27, Tuesday, National Voter Registration Day, various locations 

October 1, Saturday, Parking Cars at Saratogian, 5-11pm 

October 2, Sunday, Ice Cream Social, Saratoga Springs Public Library, 1-3pm 

October 5, Wednesday, Film:  Electoral Dysfunction, Crandall Library, 6:30pm 

October 11, Tuesday, Book Club, Saratoga Springs Public Library, 1-3pm 

October 18, Tuesday, Candidate Forum for the 20
th

 Congressional District , Clifton 

Park/Halfmoon Public Library, 475 Moe Road, Clifton Park, NY 12065, 7pm 

October 19 (tentative date), Candidate Forum for the 49th Senate District and the 112
th

 

Assembly District, BH-BL H.S. Auditorium, 88 Lakehill  Road, Burnt Hills, NY 12027, 7pm  

Oct 20 or 25, (tentative dates), Candidate Forum for the 21
st
 Congressional District, SUNY 

Adirondack Community College, 640 Bay Road, Queensbury, NY 12804 

October 26 (tentative date), Candidate Forum for the 43rd Senate District and the 113
th

 

Assembly District, Stillwater Community Center, 19 Palmer St, Stillwater, NY 12170, 7pm 

November 8, Tuesday, Election Day, 6am- 9pm 

November 9, Wednesday, Book Club, Clifton Park/Halfmoon Public Library, 1-3pm 

November 14, Monday, Analysis of Election Results, Clifton Park/Halfmoon Library, 7pm 

November 21, Monday, Legislative Procedures Consensus, Saratoga Springs Public Library, 

5:30 pm 

Candidate Events are being finalized. Check our website for updates on these events 

 

Electoral Dysfunction, film showing October 5 

 

Tri County Transition Town Initiative will be screening Electoral Dysfunction as a part 

of its Fall “In the Public Interest” film series at the Crandall Library (Glens Falls).  The show 
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begins at 6:30 on October 5.  The LWV has been invited (and will be there) to comment and 

answer questions.  You are invited, too. 

 

 

Voter Registration Information 

The last day to register to vote in the general election is October 14, the LWV Saratoga will be at 

¶ the Saratoga Springs Farmer’s Market on Saturday’s, Sept. 3, 

Sept. 10, 24, and Oct. 8. 

¶ Irish Music & Arts Festival (at the Saratoga County 

Fairgrounds, Ballston Spa)  on Saturday, September 17 

¶ The Peace Fair (at the Presbyterian New England 

Congregational Church) on Sunday, September 25 

¶ Various libraries and other sites for National Voter Registration 

Day, Tuesday, September 27  

Other venues are still in the works so check our website for updates – 

and volunteer to help on any of the dates that you are available by calling or emailing Janice 

Burns at 587-3436 or jburns14@nycap.rr.com.  

 

 

 

 The League of Women Voters of Saratoga County has produced an information guide for voters 

for the upcoming Republican Primary Elections in the 49
th

 State Senate District, the 

112
th

 Assembly District and the 113
th

 Assembly District on September 13th.  Polls will be open 

from noon to 9 PM. In addition, video statements from all six candidates can be found on the 

LWV Saratoga County website after September 2
nd

. 

 

Voters can access the guide and the statements by going to the League 

website, www.lwvsaratoga.org and select from the list of primary elections or going 

towww.vote411.org and entering an address, All of this information is part of the League of 

Women Voters of the US voter information website, www.vote411.org which is a valuable 

resource for all voters for all elections. 

  
The last day to register to vote in the general election is October 14.  If you are not sure if you 

are registered, you may check your status at http://www.elections.ny.gov/ which is the home 

page for the state Board of Elections.  

Information can be found there on absentee voting, information about voting machines, military 

and overseas voting, assistance for voters with disabilities, voting hours, and ID needed for 

voting, as well as links to the NY State Board of Elections.  

mailto:jburns14@nycap.rr.com
http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/
http://www.vote411.org/
http://www.vote411.org/
http://www.elections.ny.gov/
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Primary Election Day is Tuesday, September 13, 2016, Noon to 9 PM 

¶ There will be Primaries in for the Republican Party in all areas of Saratoga County except 

for Waterford, and for the Democratic Party in certain parts of the City of Saratoga 

Springs.  For complete information on primaries in your area go to 

http://www.saratogacountyny.gov/departments/board-of-elections and click on your city 

or town. 

¶ Instead of Candidate Forums, we have produced short videos of each of the six people 

running in the Republican Primaries (112 Assembly District (Walsh/Fischer ) , 113 

Assembly District (Boyark/Moser), and the 49
th

 Senate District (Tedisco/Klueg)  which 

you can find by going to our website http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/ .   

¶ In addition you may find biographical information and candidate responses to our 

question by going to http://www.vote411.org/ and entering your complete address.  These 

responses will also be found on our webpage, http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/ . 

 

Take Me To Vote 
 

One of our league’s most popular program encourages 5
th

 grade students in the county to go to 

the polls on Election Day with an adult.  If you would like to help with this effort, please 

put Thursday, Oct 13th at 1:00 pm on your calendar. There will be a button bagging party at 

Francine Rodger’s house, (34 Hemlock Drive, Clifton Park) as we assemble the materials which 

will need to be delivered to each participating elementary school in the county. It will just take 

an hour or two of your time to help us deliver this much appreciated program to our county 

schools.  

 

Great day at the Naturalization Ceremony  

at Saratoga National Park 
 

Twenty-one new citizens! We registered 10 voters, 

spoke with lots of people and had a wonderful time. 

 

On July 4, at the Saratoga National Historical Park, on 

the grounds where a major battle of the American 

Revolution was fought and won, 21 immigrants from all 

over the world became new citizens of the United States 

of America. Fife and drums, color guard, musket and 

cannon firings, and a lemonade salute to the thirteen 

colonies were included in the special event. 

 

The League of Women Voters of Saratoga County contributed by providing voter registration 

forms and "First Vote" pamphlets for each new citizen. The League also set up a table in a 

prominent place thanks to Amy Bracewell, Park Superintendent. Donna Dadaris, Ann Kril, 

Marian Bigelow, and Helen Crawshaw were on hand to help persons filling out registration 

forms or changing registrations. They answered general questions. The number of people helped 

was more than double the number from 2015.  

http://www.saratogacountyny.gov/departments/board-of-elections
http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/
http://www.vote411.org/
http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/
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At Our Annual Meeting é 

No surprise:  We adopted the proposed budget, elected the people who had been  nominated, re-

adopted our local positions. 

But then there were surprises:   

Darnell presented three 50 Year Membership Certificates and asked the recipients to state why 

they joined the league and why they stayed in the league. 

Betty Gallagher – organized the league here in 1963 and stayed because “that is the type of 

person she is”.  She admires what is going on with our local league and is thrilled, proud and 

happy about LWV Saratoga’s success.  She urges us never to give up this organization. 

Louise Golub attended her first meeting in Queens, NY with her mother, the league membership 

chair.  When she moved to Connecticut she joined the league because it was a good way to meet 

people and to keep her interested and involved in what was going on.  She stayed in the league 

because she enjoys being around thinking adults.  She moved to the Saratoga region 8 years ago 

and joined our league. 

Terry Lowenthal  joined the league right out of college.  She stayed in the league because she 

enjoyed herself, and liked being around interesting people and as she said, “the right people”.  

Gifts were presented to: 

Margot Ammon  for her long service in LWV and doing the humongous job of putting together 

the bulletin for many, many years.  

Tim Holmes for service to the board.   

Donna Dardaris for Leading us as president and as a member of the steering committee. 

Cliff Ammon gave an inspiring and in depth presentation on Thomas Paine. 

Since the Annual MeetingéJoanna Zangrando resigned due to a partisan conflict.  Terry 

Lowenthal was appointed to the board. The steering committee selected the months that they are 

in charge (see the entire board list in this bulletin). 
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DIVERSITY POLICY: 

The League of Women Voters of Saratoga County, in both its values and practices, is committed to 

inclusion and diversity.  

This means:  There shall be no barriers to participation in any activity of the League on the 

basis of economic position, gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, political affiliation, national 

origin or disability.  We recognize that diverse perspectives are important and necessary for 

responsible and representative decision-making.  We believe inclusiveness enhances the organization’s 

ability to respond more effectively to changing conditions and needs. 

We affirm our commitment to reflecting the diversity of Saratoga County. 

 

Congratulations to Terry Lowenthal,  

This Year’s Carrie Chapman Catt Award Recipient 
 

 

Terry Lowenthal was recognized for her lifetime of service to the League of Women Voters.  In 

presenting the award, Ann Kril told us that 

¶ Therese (Terry) Lowenthal first joined the League 

in 1964 in the village of Newton Center near Boston.  

There were 450 members in her local league at that time.   

During her time in Massachusetts she published their 

newsletter, was director of work study committee 

meetings, was Voter Services chair.  

¶ Terry moved to NJ in 1972 and in addition to 

being active in her local League she took on League 

responsibilities at the County and State levels. She 

became Education Director on the NJ League board; was 

a Field Service Rep doing orientation for new LWV 

Boards of Directors;  launched an effort to expand into 

urban areas to include minorities. What she wants to be 

remembered for is reviving a small local league in Mountain Lakes, NJ by drawing in 

new younger members.  

¶ when she came to SS in 1993 she already had the skills, the history, knowledge and 

experience that we have benefited from in the last 23 years. 

¶ She is good at seeing the process and how to get things done.  She reminds people that 

there are guide lines upon which league operates without being overbearing or heavy 

handed. She even put together a Board Handbook to help board members do their job (it 

is on our website in the members section). 

¶ She is good at conducting a consensus meeting.  She is careful to see that all people have 

a chance to be heard, very mindful of time constraints and excellent at moving the 

discussion along. 

Ann thanked Terry for her tremendous contributions to the League and especially for being 

Ann’s mentor (as Voter Service Chair) for almost 10 years:  The one person who always 

responds to a query on candidate events, forum letters, wording on correspondence.  

“When Terry signs on for a job, she always does what she says she will do and does it well.” 
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At the LWVUS Convention… 

 

Mary Lou Classen, Darnell Rohrbaugh, Donna Dardaris 

and Pattie Garrett attended the LWVUS convention in 

Washington DC.  The wonderful experience provided an 

opportunity to network, improve skills, learn about new 

initiatives and ensure our league was represented at the 

convention.   

Members approved a league-wide Campaign for Making 

Democracy Work ®, concurrence with the Redistricting 

position proposed by the LWVUS Redistricting Task 

Force, and a concurrence with the Behavioral Health 

position of the LWV Colorado, including amending the 

LWVUS Health Care position.  

Two notable bylaw proposals were approved. Both 

changed Types of Memberships. The word persons 

replaced citizens and the age of voting membership was 

lowered to 16 years old. The purpose of changing the age from 18 to 16 was to encourage 

mentoring younger people to become involved, active members in the LWV.  

Positions approved at the convention:  

Campaign for Making Democracy Work ®  

¶ Voter protection and mobilization 

¶ Election Reform 

¶ Money in politics, constitutional amendment and redistricting 

Stay focused until Election Day and beyond on core election strategies: Protect, Educate (inform) 

and Mobilize voters.  

 

Redistricting Position:  Does not directly affect LWVs in NYS as we have positions on 

redistricting.  The purpose was to provide those states without positions to advocate for “fair and 

effective representation at all levels of government with maximum opportunity for public 

participation”.  

 

Behavioral Health: “Every US resident should have access to affordable, quality in- and out-

patient behavioral health care…” This position is related to gun violence and voter registration. 

 
An important discussion took place at convention, regarding the term nonpartisan. We use 

the word nonpartisan to explain that the LWV does not support candidates. Often the word is 

misunderstood for bipartisan or something else.  At convention it was agreed that rather than use 
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the word, nonpartisan, we should explain what we do….”The LWV of Saratoga County does not 

support or oppose any candidate or political party. We sometimes take positions on issues and 

issues are nonpartisan. This has been the League of Women Voter’s policy for 96 years”.  

Our press release further explained:  

   During election years, we sometimes see confusion regarding the League’s nonpartisan status, 

so we wanted to take the opportunity to explain exactly how the League engages around 

elections.  

 

We NEVER endorse or support political parties or candidates. In addition to registering hundreds 

of thousands of new voters, state and local Leagues often host candidate and issue debates and 

forums to help voters learn about the issues and candidates in their communities. We also put 

together voters’ guides to help voters learn where candidates stand on the issues they care about. 

 

We DO take positions on key policy issues. Our membership carefully weighs and deliberates a 

number of stances on key issues before coalescing around a particular position. When these 

issues come up at the local, state or national level, these positions inform our decisions on what 

legislation we will support or oppose. This means, state and local Leagues may take a position on 

various ballot initiatives. 

 

Help Us Make Our League Strong  

 

We need your help. Please consider the following ways you can contribute: 

 

¶ Join the board of directors.  There are key positions open or work under another board 

member to learn how you can best contribute to our work. 

¶ Our newsletter is in transition.  It needs a person who can organize the information, work 

in Word (publisher or other software isn’t necessary although may be helpful), and think 

about how the Bulletin can best fit the needs of members.  

¶ Voter registration drives are easy and fun.  You don’t need to know everything. You’ll be 

partnered with a more experienced member and there are resources to look up answers.   

 

 

Help us make some money!  
The opportunity awaits you.  You may direct people to a parking space in the 

Saratogian Parking lot on Saturday evening, October 1
st
 – after first collecting 

$10 from each car.  This is a fun way to help LWVSC raise needed funds (the 

fun is hanging out and chatting with other eague members).  If you can help 

out for a couple of hours between 5 and 11pm contact Barb Thomas (681-

7530 or barb.lwv@nycap.rr.com).  

mailto:barb.lwv@nycap.rr.com
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OUR MISSION:  The League of Women Voters, a nonpartisan polit ical organization, 

encourages informed and active participation in government, works to increase 

understanding of major public policy issues, and influences public policy through 

education and advocacy.  

 

Book Club 
 

Everyone is welcome to join in the discussions at our LWVSC Book Club – even if you haven’t 

read the book.  Naturally, you will get more out of it if you have read the book, so here’s the list 

and schedule so you can start reading. 

 

Book Club -  LWV Saratoga 

Schedule thru January 

Book Club meets the 2
nd

 Wednesday of the Month, 1-3 pm 

 

September 14, 2016- Just Mercy by Brian Stephenson 

Helen will lead the discussion (This was a SSPL book club book 

and 8 copies are available in the library) 

Clifton Park/Halfmoon Library 

 

October 11, 2016- This is a Tuesday because Wednesday is Yom Kippur 

Justice: What’s the Right Thing to Do?  By Michael J. Sandel 

Francine will lead the discussion. 

Saratoga Springs Public Library, Glasby room 

 

November 9, 2016 -Why Liberals Win the Culture Wars by Stephen Prothero 

Margie will lead the discussion 

Clifton Park/Halfmoon Public Library 

 

December 14, 2016-Luncheon details TBA 

 

January 11, 2017 – Sleeping Giant, by Tamara Draut 

Janice will lead the discussion 

Saratoga Springs Public Library 
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Thank you for your gift~  

Belinda Cunningham,  Richard & Patricia Harlow, 

A.C & John Riley,  Barbara Stamas, 

Erica Tebbins,  Steven Sass 

 

Please make a gift to the League of Women Voters of Saratoga County at 

http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/support.htm 

 

 

The Bulletin  
We asked you what you want from the Bulletin and this is what you told us: 

 

¶ The majority of you receive the Bulletin as a print copy in the mail. You read it and save 

it for future reference.  

¶ Your preference for how to receive the Bulletin is split. Most want a print copy.  Fewest 

want as email with pdf.  

¶ You feel the Bulletin serves you best by:  Makes you aware of events, informs you on 

issues, and you feel connected 

¶ 100% of you think we should continue with Bulletin 

¶ The majority of you think we should have quarterly bulletins and frequent email updates.  

We need help producing The Bulletin.  Please consider taking on this vital role and thank you all 

for responding to our Survey Monkey.  

Welcome to our newest members ~ 

Cynthia Cook  Linda Gush 

Mary Carpenter Lawrence 

Maryanne Moerschell  Deborah Rohr 

Mogan Zegers 

 

Talking Trash! What are you going to do with those old flashlight batteries?  Those used 

new-style florescent light bulbs? Empty milk cartons?  Last Earth Day the League and 

Sustainable Saratoga held a joint program at Skidmore to answer these and many more questions 

about how to recycle things we don’t need any more. Contact our board member and resident 

expert, Louise Golub, to get your questions answered. 

 

Issue 4, Sept/Oct, 2016 (min 4  issues per year) Editors: Barbara Thomas and Pattie Garrett, Photos: Bill Crawshaw,. 
Bulletin E -mail: barb.lwv@nycap.rr.com Our website: www.lwvsaratoga.org. Published by The League of Women Voters 

of Saratoga County, PO Box 1029, Saratoga Springs, NY  12866 

http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/support.htm
mailto:barb.lwv@nycap.rr.co
mailto:barb.lwv@nycap.rr.co
http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/
http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/
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Contact us 
League of Women Voters of Saratoga County (NY-639) 
Official address: LWV of Saratoga County PO Box 1029. Saratoga Springs, NY 12866 
518-728-5201 
www.lwvsaratoga.org 
Follow us on Facebook www.facebook.com/lwvsaratoga and on Twitter 

@LWV_SC                                
 Steering Committee: 
September, October, November:  Darnell  Rohrbaugh, Chair, Youth Programs, 6 Almeria 

Drive, Clifton Park, 12065 —371-2588 
December, January, February:  Mary Lou Classen, 4 Blue Spruce Lane, Clifton Park—877-8874 
March, April, May:   Barbara Thomas, PO Box 964, Saratoga Springs, 518-681-7530 
June, July, August:  Pattie Garrett, 537 Union Street, Saratoga Springs, NY 12866, 496-4973 
 Secretary:  Kathleen Koebr ich, 718 Malta Ave. Ext, Malta, NY 12020, 587-3616 
Treasurer:   Steven Koebr ich, 718 Malta Ave. Ext, Malta, NY, 12020, 587-3616 
 Directors: 
Kathleen Donahue, 51 Hampton Circle, Mechanicville, NY 12118, 541-3387; 
Char lotte Druschel, 27 Paisley Road, Ballston Spa, NY 12020, 885-8986; 
Carol Glansberg, 62 Kent Street, Ballston Spa, 12020, 210-7743 
Louise Golub, Chair, Action & Issues, 10 Hathorn St., Saratoga Springs, 12866, 584-7518; 
Ann Kril , Chair, Voters’ Services, 60 Hillcrest Drive, Saratoga Springs, 12866,  584-1436 
Terry Lowenthal,  12 Mystic Lane, Saratoga Springs, 12866, 587-2516 
 Off Board Chairs: 
Nancy Martinez, Membership,4 Equestrian Lane, Apt.8, Saratoga Springs, 12866, 281-1185 
Francine Rodger, Vote411, 36 Hemlock Drive, Clifton Park, 12065 – 371-4011  

  

http://www.lwvsaratoga.org/
http://www.facebook.com/lwvsaratoga

